## CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX General Membership Meeting January 8, 2019

The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm. In attendance were 11 Board members and 4 members at large. President Otis Smith asked for all to read the December minutes and if no corrections or additions to approve the minutes. There were none — Vice President Mike Cannella made a motion to accept with Youth Director Tiger McNeil seconding the motion. Passed by all.

New Business — President Otis Smith stated that because of the government shut down the land expansion may go longer then October. President Otis Smith talked about the Plinking Range berm being raised. Yates Construction has given a bid. Youth Director Tiger McNeil will also give a bid.

**Old Business** – Youth Director Tiger McNeil gave a bid of \$7500 for the drainage work including the pipe. The bid was presented for vote. Director Milt Allen made the motion to accept the bid with Director Dean Blackwell seconding the motion. A vote was taken and passed by all. Tiger will begin the work when the ground thaws. Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that so far he has 3 shoots. Treasurer Mike Schnell said that we are financially sound to do the projects needed this year.

President Otis Smith asked if there was any further business. There being none – Director Ray Halperin made a motion to adjourn with Director Milt Allen seconding the motion. Adjourned at 6:35 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Otis E. Smith-President

Secretary-Katie Brass